### **Newall Green Primary School**

### Year 3 Newsletter Autumn 2023

PE days are different depending on your class.

3MP: Monday and Tuesday 3KH: Monday and Thursday 3AG: Monday and Tuesday.

The children will be required to wear their PE kit to school on their designated PE day.

This includes: Black or navy shorts/tracksuit bottoms. Plane white t-shirt. Black pumps or trainers.

To all of our Parents and Carers,

A warm welcome to Year 3. We are all really excited for the year ahead!

We are already planning our first trip of the year and will send you more information about dates as soon as they are confirmed. We also wanted you to know that this year the children will be learning to swim during our summer term.

If you ever have any questions or concerns, please speak to your child's class teacher who will be more than happy to assist.

# Our learning this term

This half term we will be studying the following subjects:

<u>Literacy:</u> Character Descriptions, Setting Descriptions and Adventure Stories.

Numeracy: Place Value, Addition and subtraction.

Science: Rocks, Fossils and Soils.

**<u>History:</u>** The Stone Age.

**Geography:** Crystals & Gemstones.

Art: Using a pencil to draw.

**D&T**: Story Books.

R.E: What does it mean to be a Christian in Britain today?

Music: Rhythm/Pulse/Pitch; Recorders. PE. / Games: Athletics and Dance.

#### **Homework Reminder:**

Homework ()

The Government recommends

that Year 3 children should have homework each week.

We will release weekly numeracy and literacy homework.

This will be given to your child on Fridays. The children will be asked to return homework by Thursday the following week. We will keep some copies in school in case your child loses theirs.

If your child requires help, we will host weekly support sessions during school hours.

Please note that homework is important feature of your child's learning.

The homework is set so that the children can recap something from an earlier year group or to consolidate new learning.

# Reading books

## Please ensure your child reads at least 3 times a week.



Please also listen to your child read as much as possible (ideally 20 minutes every night).

We would really appreciate if you would sign your child's school planner to show each time they have read.

#### **School Website**

To enable you to access information, pay for trips and communicate with the teacher, the school have the following website.

https://www.newallgreen.manchester.sch.uk/

If you have not yet received a login, please contact the school office with an email address and they will be able to send the relevant link.



Please could we have your support in ensuring that your child is continuously reminded about the dangers of the Internet.

https://www.childnet.com/

